
POSTER:  Picturing Human Health and the Environment:
First Steps … from ‘Co-Learning Journey’

to ‘Two-Eyed Seeing’

AUTHORS
• Sana Kavanagh, MES (candidate) at Dalhousie University and 

Integrative Science research assistant at Cape Breton University
• Cheryl Bartlett, PhD, Canada Research Chair in Integrative Science and

Professor of Biology, Dept of Biology, Cape Breton University 
• Nadine Lefort, MEEC (candidate) at Royal Roads University and

Integrative Science research assistant at Cape Breton University 
• Albert Marshall, Elder, Eskasoni Mi’kmaq First Nation, and 

Unama’ki Institute of Natural Resources
• Murdena Marshall, MEd, Elder and Spiritual Leader, Eskasoni Mi’kmaq First Nation;  

and Associate Professor (retired) of Mi’kmaq Studies, Cape Breton University

Cape Breton Regional Health Research Symposium
“Human Health and the Environment” 
26 April 2007, Cape Breton University



ABSTRACT:  This poster outlines how visuals were used to facilitate discussion among 
university researchers, health professionals, and Mi’kmaq community members about 
possible relationships between human health and the environment. This discussion was a 
first step in an Aboriginal community-based, participatory action research project entitled 
“Integrative Health and Healing: co-learning our way to expanding wholeness through 
restoration of relationships with the land” which was funded by the Canadian Institutes of 
Health Research – Institute of Aboriginal Peoples’ Health (2003-2006). This poster will show 
visual icons that were created to capture meanings of terms used in research, and 
particularly health research. In addition, it will feature a visual that was used to describe 
the collaborative process; this visual was based on the Medicine Wheel, a contemporary 
symbol for wholeness, change, and balance used in many Aboriginal communities. All these 
visuals were used to foster an atmosphere in which people could come together, learn
together, and learn what they had in common, a process we initially called the Co-Learning
Journey. The idea of a Co-Learning Journey was subsequently strengthened by the 
suggestion of ‘Two-Eyed Seeing’, introduced to the group by Mi’kmaq Elder Albert Marshall, 
of Eskasoni First Nation. In this metaphor, one ‘eye’ is the Western science perspective and 
one ‘eye’ is the Indigenous science perspective. In Two-Eyed Seeing, we try to find the 
strengths of each perspective and mindfully bring them together, to work together, and to 
go forward together. One outcome from this project is an increased understanding of the 
diversity of ways in which the relationship between human health and the environment can 
be conceived, both within the Western health sciences and Mi’kmaq communities. Another 
outcome is our use of Two-Eyed Seeing as a useful and powerful metaphor for learning 
about, and collaborating within, the common ground for Aboriginal and Western sciences.
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